
May 3,2005 

National Credit Union Administration 
Am: Mary Rupp, Swetary of the Board 
1775 Duke St 
Alexandria, VA 22314-3428 

Dear Ms. Rupp: 

Central Minnesota F d d  W i t  Union has beem a boulder in the communities we Serve 
for many yews. L have been an employee of CMFCU since Decenxber 1992 at which 
time CklFCU had $72 million in assets. Since then we have grown more than four tima 
that. We are clearly a solid player in our communities. Our communities that m u d  
our offices are hard working thriving entrepmeurs. 

Many of these entrepreneurs are expanding their businesses on a regular basis. Our mdit 
union has built its reputation and its mamber loyalty on helping these people achieve their 
personal goals. NCUA's proposed changes in the defmition of Cnnstmction and 
Development lending as is patains to regulation 723 would hinder our medit unions 
ability from continuing the suppart we have demomirated to our manbaship, not only to 
new and potential members seeking sound h c i d  suppod but also our existing 
m m W p  base. 

I can recall many discussions with members and potential members re- "Are you 
able to grow with my business", witb the proposed regullttion amwering this question 
would be difficult. In the past we have been able to say thing like, "We are the largest 
agricultural lending d t  union on the countrf', " we have been growing at an average 
pace of 1 1 %" and "our capital speaks to our continued &%ties" today near 14%. 

As previously mentioned, the last 12 years at this d t  uHion have been phenomenal 
witb fulfilling our membezs requests, Making member &ce our number one propriety 
has &ven the suc~ess we have experid.  To not be able to serve our members as we 
have in the p u t  would be a great dmppintmat .  

Thank you for considemtion in this matter. If you have any questions I would be happy 
to answer any of them that I can. 

Again, Thank You, 

Corey Sand 
Branch Manager 


